         SENECA FALLS TOWN BOARD            BUDGET WORKSHOP            OCTOBER 22, 2012


The Seneca Falls Town Board held a Budget Workshop on Monday, October 22, 2012 in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 81 W. Bayard Street.

Present were Supervisor Donald Earle; Councilpersons Emil Bove, T.J. Casamassima, Susan Sauvageau and Duane Moore.  Also present was Cynthia Loncosky, Assessor and Beverly Warfel, Account Clerk.

Supervisor Earle called the Meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.; the Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Mr. Earle noted that the cover sheet provided by Mrs. Warfel goes through the changes that have been made as a result of the previous Workshop.  She also provided a breakdown of all the different funds on the current fund balances remaining and the projected for 2013 and 2014.  
Revaluation:  Mr. Earle stated the Board wanted to revisit the assessment and equalization rate, and what we are talking about as far as doing a reval.  He said the goal is always to be 100% assessed at market value; when you are at 100%, the tax rate is lower than it is when it’s 85% as it is now.  A reval was tried a couple of years ago, but it was tabled because of a couple of issues, one being it hadn’t been done in a while, and it appeared like a lot of the home values went significantly higher.  There was also a problem with not having enough time for homeowners to come in and voice their case.  Mr. Earle’s suggestion is to have Mrs. Loncosky present a plan to the Board during 2013 as to what it would take to do a reval, and do it in 2014 along with the rest of the towns and villages in the County who will also be doing a reval at that time.  

Mr. Bove asked if the County is sponsoring a reval; Mrs. Loncosky replied they organize it – they call it a Countywide reassessment because all of the towns and villages of the County do it.  She added during the process, the County Assessors have regular meetings so they can stay on track with each other and the timetable the State gives them, and they meet with Mr. Bastian so he is apprised of what is happening.  Mr. Bove asked when the work gets done; Mrs. Loncosky replied they print their documents and start field reviews in late summer.  Mr. Bove asked what this means for her as far as tasks; Mrs. Loncosky explained what tasks have to be done and when.  
Mr. Bove said Mrs. Loncosky has a program that gives the assessments after the information has been put in; can this program be adjusted – it would be fair to say there are some unusual circumstances with Cayuga Indian land sales, etc.  Mrs. Loncosky replied yes – they would take and specify those types of properties as a special neighborhood that they have special influences on their property.  She added they have thrown out every property that was purchased by the Cayuga Nation, which means they are not using them for sales comparison.  Discussion followed.
Mrs. Loncosky stated that since her insurance, compensation and other items went down, and if she kept the contribution from Fayette and Seneca Falls the same as last year, then she could possibly gain a fund balance –that would be money for next year and 2014.  Mr. Bove asked how the cost is shared with Fayette; Mrs. Loncosky replied in the contract with Fayette, it’s based on the assessed value of both towns.  The breakdown is 36% for Fayette and 64% for Seneca Falls.  Mr. Earle indicated that all areas of the Budget will be addressed to set up designated funds so they can be used for different purposes, and they will be more flexible as far as use.  
Mr. Earle asked what does a reval cost; Mrs. Loncosky replied her thought would be $10,000-$15,000 extra.  She added if she had more time to investigate it, she could come up with a figure.  Brief discussion followed.

A motion was made by Donald Earle, seconded by Sue Sauvageau to do a reval in 2014, and request that Mrs. Loncosky present her plan on what she needs to do a reval so that the Board can move forward with that in the 2013 Budget; part of that plan is to have public meetings to educate the public.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.  (Mr. Moore had to leave the Meeting.)
Mr. Earle gave Ms. Sauvageau the opportunity to look at and question anything the Board might have done in the A Fund at the first Meeting.  Ms. Sauvageau said she asked Mrs. Warfel questions today.  She saw a new job at $40,000.  Mr. Earle stated the salary will not be that; when you budget money for a new position, you have to put money in for benefits.  Ms. Sauvageau stated she noticed numbers were broken down for the Police Department.  She would like to see that for the Highway Department and Recreation Department – when the Budget was done the last time, the Board had these numbers figured out for the various departments.  She feels they are being singled out for scrutiny.  Mr. Earle stated one of the reasons for this is because they couldn’t accurately answer the question of what it would cost somebody for a police department.  He said in the past, there have been concerns, inquiries – the reason they did this was to show that the amount is not as significant on your Individual tax bill as what was being kicked around.  Discussion followed.
Ludovico Sculpture Trail:  Mr. Earle stated Mr. Bove did some research on the Ludovico Trail.  Mr. Bove stated it is a not-for-profit organization and is recognized by the IRS as a 501C3.  The property is assessed for $7,000-$8,000.  He is in favor of a contribution to assist in the maintenance of the Trail.  He added the other interesting idea is the acquisition of it – he doesn’t know how Ms. Pusmucans feels about it.  Ms. Sauvageau said she read the documents about funding, and it was a little interesting because nowhere did it seem to 

mention that the Town of Seneca Falls has funded them, and we funded them in the past.  After discussion, Ms. Sauvageau said that there is a Miscellaneous line for Contributions – this can be put in there.  Mr. Bove said he likes the idea of having funds under Miscellaneous and them coming to the Board with a specific project.  The Miscellaneous line item under Contributions was increased to $3,500. 
Mr. Earle stated he sent the Board Members an email from Larry Connor in reference to the Right Express Program they have on fuel.  They provide something similar to a credit card to the municipality for each vehicle.  Mr. Earle explained the Program.  He sent it to the Board to see if there is any interest.  After brief discussion, Mr. Earle said he would re-send it to the Board Members.
Ms. Sauvageau asked Mrs. Warfel to explain (page 45) what it says - the process for leachate – this was moved and removed.  Mrs. Warfel explained that as of the first of the year according to Mr. Condino, right now the Landfill pays 17% of the debt for the Sewer Department.  Once the leachate system gets up and running (which is suppose to happen before the end of the year), that will go away and it’s going to be charged; it’s going to be about $169,000, so she moved that from the 17% up into the line for Sewer Rents.  Mr. Bove asked how the sewer and water rates get calculated – he asked Mr. Condino today because he is disappointed that those rates can’t be cut.  Mrs. Warfel replied maybe after next year.  Discussion followed relative to water and sewer rates.
Ms. Sauvageau referred to the one district that didn’t have debt, and asked if it can be dissolved.  Mrs. Warfel noted that was SW1.  Mr. Earle said he didn’t cover it yet with Mr. Morrell as to what is required to do this; it should be done as soon as we can.

Brief discussion followed relative to setting aside funds as a Contingency for the reval.  
Dan Babbitt asked what the cost will be after the Landfill closes.  Mr. Earle replied on just the A Fund, we are paying a tax rate right now of $2.35 per $1,000 with the Landfill; if the Landfill closes, on the A Fund only, we would be paying $9.17 per $1,000.  He added the leachate will not automatically stop when it closes – it will continue.  Discussion followed relative to the Landfill and the tax stabilization fund.

Mr. Casamassima mentioned the Landfill and said he wanted to make a motion to try and find a truck route because downtown has just been paved and that’s what ruined it the last time.  Mr. Bove mentioned that with Mr. Bult’s, all the trucks coming in will be owned by them.  Mr. Earle said part of the problem is the independents coming up from the south.  Mr. Casamassima said there’s got to be a weight limit or somehow redirect them to use the major routes – it’s a quality of life downtown.  Ms. Sauvageau mentioned that there are also a lot of trucks going through that have nothing to do with the Landfill.  Further discussion followed.
Being there was no further business, a motion was made at 7:30 P.M. to adjourn the Meeting by Don Earle and seconded by T.J. Casamassima.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.









Respectfully submitted,









NICALETTA J. GREER









Town Clerk

          SENECA FALLS TOWN BOARD              BID OPENING               NOVEMBER 1, 2012

A Bid Opening was conducted at 2:00 P.M. on Thursday, November 1, 2012 at the Seneca Falls Town Hall, 81 W. Bayard Street, relative to the WTP High Lift Pump and Kingdom Road Pump Station Improvements.
The following sealed bids were opened by the Town Clerk and read aloud by Town Engineer Jeff Rowe:
   Scriba Electric, Inc., Oswego, NY – Base Bid $338,789; Additive Bid No.1 $34,110; Total Bid $372,899.00.
   J & E Electric, Inc., Auburn, NY – Base Bid $295,000; Additive Bid No.1 $34,100; Total Bid $329,100.00.
   Patricia Electric, Inc., Syracuse, NY – Base Bid $306,600; Additive Bid No.1 $37,600; Total Bid $344,200.00

Bids will be reviewed by Barton & Loguidice, Town Engineers, and a recommendation will be made at the November 8, 2012 Town Board Meeting.









Respectfully submitted,









NICALETTA J. GREER











Town Clerk

